
Kure Beach Community Center 
Committee Minutes 
November 12, 2019 

 
Call to Order – Meeting was called to order at 9:30AM by Sarah 
Barham.  Additional members present were: Mararuth Capell, Lisa 
Lepo, Harriet Owsley, John Shalanski, Debbie Hayden and Deborah 
Hutchings.  David Sack, Robin Sack and Dale Akstin were absent. 
 
Approval of Minutes – The October minutes were approved as written. 
 
Old Business – Sean Greer reported that the bench dedicated to 
Frances Reagan has been ordered. 
 
New Business –  It was voted on and Sarah Barham will continue as 
Chairperson for 2020.  All committee members expressed gratitude to 
Robin and David Sack for cutting up the chicken wire for the Christmas 
Globe Project prior to the meeting.  It is scheduled for Sunday, 
December 1st from 3:00 – 5:00PM.  The cost is $2.00 and two canned 
goods for the food pantry, or $3.00 without the canned goods.  Sean 
reported that the Recreation Department has received a number of 
reservations and he expects more in the upcoming weeks.  Committee 
members are encouraged to attend to assist with the program. 
The recent indoor yard sale resulted in $22.50 income for the Center. 
There will be no meeting during December.  The next meeting is 
scheduled for 1/14/20.  Happy Holidays to everyone. 
 
Adjournment – Meeting was adjourned at 10:00AM. 
 
Respectively submitted by John Shalanski 




